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 Manor Park North  Knutsford  Cheshire  WA16 8DB

Tel 01625 568837
Head Teacher: Mr S Cotterill Ba(hons), NPQH
admin@manorpark.cheshire.sch.uk 

 9th October 2020
Dear Parents/Carers,









Re: Wellies!
Following on from our OPAL launch letter, we have agreed as a school that to begin the programme, we would like to make more of our facilities which are already available to the children (obviously whilst still observing current restrictions), whatever the weather. We plan to provide the children with the opportunity to play on and experience the field during all seasons and in all weathers. However, sometimes the ground can be quite wet and muddy and would not be suitable for children wearing school shoes. We are also looking at ways of making the Spinney accessible again, as this is a valuable resource which we already have.

 To facilitate this, we need all children to have a named pair of wellingtons in school.
· Children from Reception to Year 4 will keep them in the welly sheds, as they will be able to access them at different times. 
· Children in Years 5 and 6 will be provided with a named bag for life (courtesy of Waitrose), which will hang on the fence near the Spinney.
·  All wellies will need to be well labelled with full names,(both right and left foot!) as one welly can look very similar to another 

· Ideally, the wellies should be kept in school for the year and not taken home.
· The sheds will not be locked at night so please be aware that they will be left their at parent/carers risk. If for some reason you need to change them then your child can access them in the morning or after school. They will not be locked.
It is also essential that all children have a waterproof coat available everyday as we will be accessing outside even in the rain!  Naturally we are aware that there may be times when your children may get a little muddy, but this is all part of the play experience and they will only access the field if they want to!! 
As with all things that are new, there could be some teething problems so please bear with us and if you have any problems then please mention them to the staff in the morning or the class teacher at the end of the day. One of our school values is Responsibility and we feel strongly that this would be another opportunity for the children to learn and show how responsible they can be. 

We look forward to seeing lots of wellies in school next week!  If your child takes them into the classroom in the first instance, the class teacher will walk through with the children where they are kept and ensure all wellingtons are in the correct place!

Finally – if your child has an old pair of wellingtons in the shed, please ask them to bring them home. If there are any old wellingtons which are not collected, we will donate them to our Welly Library for other children to use.

Yours Sincerely,

Mrs S Jeffery

Deputy Head Teacher
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